
BE UNITED BOARD MEETING 
October 4, 2018 
8:00 – 9:00 PM 
 
ATTENDANCE 

Board Members 
Matt Powell, President 
Sheri Ricks, Field Coordinator 
Jean Bywater, Registrar 
Leanne Brockbank, Secretary 
Ryan Arrington, Treasurer 
Donna Maddox, Equipment Manager 

Guests 
Nate Bywater, Director of Coaching 
BJ Barber 
Leonard Esparza 
Jessica Panter 
Ryan Stokes 

Next Meeting: TBD 
 
Parade Recap 

 Good turn out; great result on decorating trailer. 

 Bought 15 bags of candy from Costco, run out.  Get 30 bags next year. 
 
 

Equipment 

 We have $950 of merchandise credit with Lotto based on the uniform items purchased this year 

 Club needs balls (size 4), ball bags, pennies, corner flags 

 Plan to replace a set of goals every year 

 Enlist older teams to have a service day to help take down nets at the end of the season on November 3 
 

 
Board Positions 

 Matt and Ryan resigning effective January 1, 2019 

 Plan to request applications through email and vote for replacements at next meeting 

 Unanimous votes for Jessica Panter to be Activities Director and Leonard Esparza to be Fundraising 
Chair 

 BJ Barber unanimously voted to be Director of Coaching for Girls 
 
Indoor Sports Facility 

 Ryan Stokes gave us a report on the status of his property in Perry which he is hoping to use as an 
indoor sports facility 

 Dimensions of current building 150’ x 55’; plans for future building 200’ x 125’  

 Timeframe for completion of current building is June 1, 2019 

 Current building has usable office space 

 Future plans for new building include serving as a training facility for many different sports 

 
 

ACTION ITEMS 

Leanne Email to club requesting applications for President, Treasurer, Field Coordinator 

Nate/Donna Organize net storage with the help of U16 & U19 teams on Nov 3 

  
 
 


